Minutes for CEPP meeting of March 22, 2010

In attendance:  Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce, Bob Turner, Claire Solomon, 10’ 

I. Old Business
a. Forum for Online Teaching/Learning: Rik Scarce, Susan Kress, and Erica Bastress-Dukehart reported on CEPP’s forum for online teaching and learning that was held on March 11. Approximately 20 faculty, staff, and administrators were at the forum to discuss the possibilities for online teaching and learning at Skidmore. Challenging questions remain regarding online courses: should we accept transfer credits from online courses at other institutions? Will that decision require a faculty vote? How will CEPP move forward on this issue? Faculty at the forum were also interested in discussing how online courses might impact their teaching loads. Erica will invite Ann Henderson to join us again to discuss responses to CEPP’s survey and next steps regarding transfer credits. 

b. Policy to Appeal a Final Failing Grade: CEPP amended the policy following the discussion Susan Kress and Erica Bastress-Dukehart had with College Council. Erica will send the amended policy to faculty before the April 9th faculty meeting. 
c. Student Forum: Claire Solomon reported that Academic Council of SGA is organizing a student forum to discuss the Policy to Appeal a Final Failing Grade. The forum is scheduled from 5:00-6:00pm on March 30th in the Spa. Erica will send Claire a copy of the policy that she can send to students. All of CEPP is invited to the forum to answer students’ questions. 

II. New Business
a. CAS Motions: CEPP discussed two motions that the Committee on Academic Standards has drafted regarding changing the standards for the awarding of both Dean's List (semester) honors and all-College Latin Honors. CEPP had contextual concerns. Erica will ask CAS for information about our peer institutions and their standards, as well as historical percentages of students who receive honors at those institutions as well as at Skidmore. 

b. 2012-2013 Academic Calendar: Ann Henderson will bring the proposed academic calendar for 2012-2013 when she has drafted it. 
c. Skidmore in the 21st Century: Erica asked each member of CEPP to bring two ideas for discussion to the next meeting regarding future educational planning for Skidmore. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30am

Respectfully submitted by Erica Bastress-Dukehart
